



1 Exhibit Number: T-832
2 Overt Act Number: 57
3 Date: 02-07-94
4 Time: 14:04
5 From telephone: 813-985-4664
6 To telephone: 813-985-7777
7 Translator: TKA

8 In the name of God, the Compassionate, the Merciful
9 Dear brothers

10 Mohammad contacted me and told me what happened with him in the North until now.
11 Due to the terms, I am forced to summarize to you precisely what happened with him instead of
12 him writing to you directly.

13 As soon as your letter arrived, he made contacts to arrange for a meeting with the short
14 one. Due to the short one's business, he sent his brother, (Nour...). (It is known about this brother
15 his easiness and courtesy.)

16 Mohammad strongly presented the issue and made him understand that the suggestion is
17 final and there is no going back on it, and that it enjoys the approval and satisfaction of the
18 majority.

19 N expressed his relief and said that we wanted this for a long time but that we fear that
20 this might be a reaction. He posed some inquiries [*such as*] why wasn't his brother from Tariq's
21 side informed, and why is the North's role in following up on the magazines being cancelled, and
22 that they don't want to deliver the magazines abroad as before.

23 Mohammad replied to these inquiries in a good way and Nour said: But this will arouse
24 the sensitivity of Fadl and Diyab and they will cause a fuss and will say that no meeting took
25 place and no suggestions were presented. You suggested previous projects which died out and
26 the problems returned. He then said that if Fadl and Diyab said anything, we will invite them to a
27 M/Sh session with us.

28 Mohammad stressed the official nature of the contact and the possibility of not being able
29 to meet here. Nour said: I will inform my teacher (The short one's teacher who attended the
30 meeting at Tariq (B) and we will call to inform you of our opinion. He confirmed at the end of
31 the discussion that the issue of the late magazines is on its way to resolution.

32 XXX

33 This is what took place Sunday evening. And today, in the afternoon, the same brother
34 contacted Mohammad and conveyed the opinion of the short one who is busy with personal
35 business outside the center! and it is as follows:

1 [Page 2]

2 We agree on the core but disagree on the form in which the decision was made. It will be hard for
3 us to inform our teacher or teachers of this matter as long as the M.Sh. did not convene. In case it
4 convenes and it votes on anything including annulling the North's role, we will accept the matter
5 and defend the core and the legality of the matter. They continued: Our experience confirms that
6 the problem will get worse and won't be solved over the phone. Therefore, despite our agreement
7 on the content, we confirm our objection to the form. It is possible to wait a month or two
8 months until the matter is well cooked and, until then, we stick to the previous agreement.
9 Anyway, this is the reply and it was expected.

10 We have to either impose our stand with our weight and strength one way or another, or
11 two of the brothers should come to visit them or visit us and, in such case, the matter will be
12 resolved in form and content. I am sure they will not have an excuse. In the first scenario and in
13 the two scenarios we have to make a stand from the two brothers.

14 * Diyab paid a surprise visit to Hamed today. He had sent a letter via fax yesterday inquiring
15 about the meeting of the M.Sh. and his readiness to participate. He wants to set the date and that
16 brother Issam hand him the briefcase.

17 It is obvious that he came for a new negotiation. I told him from the beginning that there
18 is a suggestion from brother Amin and that I have voted for it and that I endorse it with all my
19 strength, and that if you have an argument or a question it should be with brother Amin. He said:
20 Amin is not a decision-maker and you are a decision-maker. I told him I'm no more than one of
21 the brothers who have a vote like anyone else and that I stick to that. He said: Your suggestion
22 won't pass and I told him: I know that some obstacles might arise but brother Amin and the
23 brothers with him are concerned with bypassing these obstacles should they exist. He said: I am
24 sticking to what has been agreed on over Tariq and I would like to attend the meetings on that
25 basis. This is a summary and Mohammad is waiting for your swift decision in order to continue
26 the dialogue with the friends.

27 Sincerely

28 Salem

29 2/7/1994

30
